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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL ON 11TH JULY IN THE BOARD ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL.

Present:  K Clifford, C Collier, R Collier, A Davis, J Hay, C Pady, A Parr (Chairman), S Real, S Smith, R Turner and L Berry (Clerk)

Also in attendance: PC Steve Speariett, Cllr H Parr and 12 members of the public

11/07/47
Approval of apologies for absence – H West (on holiday), P Arnott (in hospital), G Godbeer (on holiday), Sara Randall Johnson (prior engagement) & M Mann (running Youth Club).

11/07/48     Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes) 

Mr John Mills from Colyford spoke about the traffic problems in Colyford as highlighted in his letter to the Council, which has been forwarded onto the District Council with endorsement from the Parish Council. His concerns, in the short term, are the breeching of the CEMP by the Tesco construction traffic and speeding in the village. Long term he is concerned about the Stop Line Way route and the pressing need for a traffic study. Mr Mike Lynch elaborated on these issues and noted that on one day last week 7 lorries operated outside the agreed delivery times to the Seaton site. This has been reported to the site manager and discussed with Neil Parish MP and Andrew Carmichael, Planning Officer, whose committee approved the CEMP. Mr Lynch urged the council to fight ‘tooth & nail to ensure the agreed proposals are adhered to’.

Mr Clive Stone asked why the questions he had asked at the last meeting were not minuted in full. Cllr Collier explained that he had got written answers to them and Cllr Parr stated that minutes were not intended to be a verbatim record. Mr Stone expressed concern that the Playing Field Liaison committee had not yet met – Cllr Parr said that was on the agenda and would be dealt with later in the meeting. Mr Stone raised various Highway issues, most of which had been discussed at the recent Traffic meeting – report attached.
He had prepared a list of suggestions for highways maintenance & safety improvements and this was submitted by the PC and asked has any reply been received yet? If not could it be chased? (Follow up e-mails sent 12/7)

One item was the junction at Mounthill Cross which has been patched recently, but is still most unsatisfactory. He noticed that a hundred metres towards Shute, that white markings have appeared on the highway surface indicating some work is imminent.

He asked if the PC could request that when the Shute parish work is undertaken, that Mounthill Cross junction is also rectified at the same time?

The same situation applies in Gully Shoot where maintenance work was one of the suggestions on the list, patching has been carried out in the vicinity of Gully Shoot Cross, but about 30 metres down the road there is considerable cracking and subsidence – Could the PC enquire when this remedial work will be undertaken?

On the Seaton Road in Colyford, just to the north of the junction with Popes Lane, some work was recently undertaken at the west side of the carriageway.

Could the PC ask highways why this work was done and is this work completed or is there more to do as safety cones have now appeared there?

Pothole - Hillhead just to the north of the last property on the RHS (The Copse) there is a pothole immediately adjacent to a previously repaired pothole and is directly in the line of car wheels

PMPF PLC He believed that the clerk has tried to encourage the first PLC committee meeting, but he had not yet received any notice of such a meeting. Cllr Parr told him this was on the agenda for discussion

 He questioned, having agreed to set up this committee, is the PC not concerned that it is not yet functioning and the clock is ticking towards another rainy season and the spoil heap and MUGA have not yet progressed?

Mr Alec Yates has sent a letter to the District council and wholeheartedly endorsed his colleagues concerns on the Traffic problems in Colyford. He felt it was an unnecessary luxury and the money should go elsewhere.

Diana Nason also supported her colleagues and reminded councillors that at a public meeting all had agreed that a by-pass of Axmouth would be the solution – but where was it? Neil Parish had quoted the Localism Bill as being the ‘solution’ but that was obviously going to be at some point in the very distant future whereas the need for Colyford is now!

Another Colyford resident asked councillors that if she was aware of a certain person allowing their dog to foul the street, but was reluctant to approach them, who could she report it to? Cllr Helen Parr told her to log the offence and report it to EDDC, if a pattern emerges the dog warden can be tasked to monitor the area and catch the offender. 

11/07/49     Approval of the minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on  31st May   
      and 13th June.

The minutes of 31st May were accepted with Cllr Smiths comments added and those of 13th June were also accepted with the amendment below (b) added. 

11/07/50     Matters arising from the Minutes  which are not otherwise on the agenda

a) Registration of Parish property – recommendations & report by Cllrs H West & C Collier.

Cllr Smith asked that now the Social Club ownership is sorted could we register the property? Cllr Parr explained that it was more complicated and not yet resolved. It appears that in the 1920’s the council was asked to be the trustees of the club. It was agreed that Caroline & Howard would go through the minutes and gather what information they can and this matter is deferred until the August meeting.

b) The following clarification was requested.
Clarification/Correction for June MOMs to be presented at the July Council meeting – A Davis  

Re the above MOM I must make a correction to my statement and proposal at the June meeting.

I quoted “Purlbridge to Brinkley Bridge” in error and it should have been “Brinkley Bridge to Woodbridge.
 

I believe most of our councillors still understood the proposal though it would be in order to seek confirmation from all councillors.
For clarity I also attach a map of the section of the route, the majority of it is in Colyton PC but as Andrew pointed out short sections are in Farway, Northleigh and Southleigh Parishes. 

Following is the corrected statement to introduce the proposal re the East Devon Way for inclusion in the MOM. 

“You will all have seen the recent announcement of the EDDC AONB Forum at Budleigh where the main attraction is a film about the East Devon Way.

What was not mentioned in the announcement was that this year is the 20th anniversary of the East Devon Way.

It was established in 1991 and has been promoted by the EDDC AONB group and also the Rights of Way section in DCC.

The route runs from Exmouth to Lyme Regis via Colyton through the magnificent scenery that makes up the East Devon AONB.

It provides an excellent alternative for walkers who want a change from the SW Coastal Path and brings welcome business to our parish that we must encourage.

 

Improvements to the Way are always on-going and last year a section from Brinkley Bridge to Woodbridge was reconfirmed as a public right of way after a Public Inquiry. 

This section will provide a very significant improvement to the present trudge around the narrow tarmac lanes near Northleigh.

To bring this section of the route fully back into use the DCC ROW section plan to install four bridges, two have already been constructed but the remaining two are still in a DCC store at Okehampton.

 

The delay is due to local landowners who have obstructed the construction of these footbridges.

This year they resorted to court action to try and prevent any further work by DCC ROW contractors. 

There was a court hearing on May 13 but the judge did not make a decision and a further hearing is scheduled for June 24.

It is in my view very unfortunate the landowners continue with their actions and add even more court costs to the public purse especially after the expensive public inquiry last year.

I therefore ask the council to give their full support to this proposal.”

 

Proposal 

This council write to the DCC ROW Officer and the EDDC AONB group to congratulate them on maintaining the East Devon Way for 20 years and give our support to the improvement between Brinkley Bridge and Woodbridge.
Proposer A Davis;  Seconder M Mann.

The amendment was accepted and inserted into the minutes with the results of the vote on the proposal following this insertion.

11/07/51    Police Report

8 offences reported in May, 5 in June (2 domestic, 1 fraud, 1 harassment and 1 incident of an iron bath removed from a field & dumped). So far in July 5 offences have been reported – 3 milk thefts (the police are aware of the offender), 1 stolen kettle and 1 incident of arson at the playing fields.

PC Speariett read out a letter from a senior colleague at Seaton that had been sent to all Police Cadets informing them that the Cadets will be suspended for the foreseeable future due to lack of support and falling number (currently there are 8 – 12 members at the moment). PC Speariett could not elaborate on the letter or the reasons behind it. Cllr Parr asked whom we could write to, PC Speariett suggested the Chief Constable. Cllr Parr proposed we write a letter of appreciation to all the people that had supported the organisation and reiterating how disappointed we were with the decision. Cllr C Collier seconded the proposal – all agreed. (The Clerk would appreciate help in identifying all the organisations concerned)

PC Speariett thanked the council for their support.

(Cllr Mark Mann entered the meeting).

11/07/52    Report from County Councillor – no report as Cllr Randall Johnson is on a train 

                  from London.

11/07/53  Report from District Councillors

Cllr H Parr confirmed that a meeting for Councillors with Cllr Randall Johnson has been arranged on Friday 22nd July at 1500 in the Board Room.

She had every sympathy with the Colyford residents and felt that approval of the CEMP against all the recommendations was a perverse decision. She urged people to write to the District Council expressing their concerns.

She informed the meeting that the Executive Board is now called the Cabinet.

The District Council had reported that there was an underspend last year on the community fund for village halls and it is proposed to increase the maximum grant from £3000 to £5000. EDCC will also have discretionary powers to add funding.

The Annual Update & Report on 106 funding is published.

There followed a discussion on the Tesco development site, and the CEMP proposal. It was suggested that all correspondence is also copied to the chair of the Planning Committee.

11/07/54  Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre – Cllr Mann reported that the Youth Club is well up and running, they have had their 7th session and had 35 young people attending. He expressed concern at the loss of the Police Cadets, who had just held a very successful BBQ.

11/07/55   Highway Matters

a)  Letter received from John Mills, Mayor of Colyford, re traffic in Colyford – noted & discussed and forwarded to DCC.
b) Email from South Area Highways Management giving details of the Colyton/Colyford grass cutting programme – approximate dates, not a fixed timetable:

18th July, 22 August & March 2012 - noted

c) Email from Martin Short – Hastoe housing re the ditch located at Old Sidmouth   Rd. Pictures are attached which shows no ditch opposite the lay-by at the time of construction in 2008 . This was disputed by several Councillors who could distinctly remember a ditch that have been temporarily filled in before construction began. Cllr C Collier proposed a letter be sent back to Martin Short with this information, Cllr Hay seconded the proposal. All agreed. The Clerk will look back at the minutes and Cllr John Hay will help draft a response to Martin Short.

d) Email from Adrian West – Govers Meadow – re South Street rain water pipe discharging into Ham Lane. He feels the council is missing the point of his original complaint, it is not the ditch he is complaining about but the fact that the road contractor diverted all the South St rainwater into Ham Lane to save money and this now floods. 

All agreed that a copy of this letter would be sent onto DCC

Potholes to be reported to Highways. (as well as those already minuted)

Stile broken at top of Oxhill
Hillhead just to the north of the last property on the RHS (The Copse) there is 
a pothole immediately adjacent to a previously repaired pothole and is directly 
in the line of car wheels
Sidmouth Road - Slades Goyle - Oxhill
The ditch here needs clearing out and the verges trimmed.
Ridgeway Lane from Guernsey Corner downwards.
This ditch also needs clearing out - it was last done about 7 years ago
On 25th June a yellow transit van operating for DCC Highways with £1m survey 
gear on board ended up in the ditch at Clay Lane. Fortunately one of the 
councillors lives in that area and helped the driver out of the ditch - it is 
obvious that plastic marker signs are needed here.
Fairview Lane above the houses - the road surface is poor as is the area from 
Umborne Bridge into Colyton along Dolphin Street into the top of town and 
Market Place and Coly Vale, below and above the cross roads as far as the 
concrete road. 
11/07/56`   Stop Line Way  - Parish Council comments in by 4th August. Cllr Davis is hoping to organise a meeting with Ros Mills & Sara Randall-Johnson, he has emailed his personal comments and encouraged councillors to do the same.

Email from Colyford residents objecting to the Stop Line Way proposed route forwarded to DCC also letter from Mr Mills.

The meeting will be on Friday 22nd July at 1500 in the Board Room.

11/07/57    Reports from meetings attended:

DALC - Cllr B Collier stated that the new County Committee of the DALC met today and he is now Vice- Chair. The area meeting will be held in the Feoffees Town Hall on Tuesday 26th.

Traffic Group meeting – see attached.

Royal Wedding Meeting – a wind up meeting has taken place; all agreed that the events had been very successful and well received. There is a small amount of surplus cash and it has been agreed that it will be put into the Diamond Jubilee celebrations nest year.

AONB Forum – Cllr Davis attended this and felt it was a very well run and informative meeting. There was an emphasis on the work of volunteers and it was noted that two of the most active volunteers, Mr D Campbell & Ms Natalie Mcneice come from Colyton. He proposed a letter be written thanking them for their efforts, Cllr Smith seconded this. The proposal was voted on and carried by 8 for the proposal.
11/07/58    Peace Memorial Playing Fields – E-mail from Cllr Davis with a proposed layout of the MUGA attached – this was discuss at length and it was proposed by Cllr Pady that we peg out the proposed area so that councillors can view it in situ, then get an estimate for the groundwork and move forward. This was seconded by Cllr Mann and unanimously agreed. 


The Liaison Sub Committee was encouraged to meet before this council meeting, a message had been left by the Clerk for Mr Chesterton but nothing had been heard. Cllr C Collier asked if Mr Chesterton was aware of what his position was and the parameters of the Committee. Cllr Parr explained the purpose of the committee and said he would contact Mr Chesterton.

Cllr Mann proposed that a member of the public who had been involved in the MUGA proposal when he was a councillor was allowed at the meeting on the MUGA. Cllr Davis seconded this proposal. The vote of 8 for meant the proposal was carried.

11/07/59    Post Office update. Cllr Mann gave everyone the latest update. Tony Hibbard has now moved his side of the business into the Little Shop and will continue there until he sells the business.  The Post Office has now leased the original building and will operate the service out of it for the next few months. All options are still open.

11/07/60
Correspondence


For information – e-mailed to councillors where noted

i)
Booklet received from EDDC on how to access Section 106 money for play & sport in the community – on the table.

ii) RSN online newsletter – e-mailed to councillors (printed for Cllr Turner & Hay).

iii) Email invitation to DACB FREE Suppliers Conference and AGM, 13th July, Christow, near Exeter e-mailed to Cllrs Mann & Arnott for info.
iv) Email from Cllr West re Tesco site at Seaton and the HGV traffic movements to & fro, awaiting a response from Kate Little.
v) DCC letter formal notice of Confirmation modification order 2011 – footpath #36 Colyton. (Public path diversion, definitive map & statement)
11/07/61
Finance: 

	CHEQUE #
	TO
	
	
	VAT
	TOTAL

	2972
	Abacus
	Wet pour repair
	
	
	122.40

	$2973
	RH Collier
	Grass cutting
	
	
	1236.25

	2974
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	90

	2975
	Viking 
	Invoices 550906

              729939
	70.74

19.04
	17.68

3.81
	88.42

22.85

111.27

	2976
	Musbury Garage
	Fuel
	32.73
	6.55
	39.27

	2977
	EDF Energy
	Rosemary Lane -Electricity
	
	
	15.00

	 2978
	Veolia 
	Container rental & exchange
	105.55
	21.11
	126.66

	*2979
	Colyton Feoffees
	Hire of Town Hall
	
	
	33.00 


$ Cllr C Collier declared an interest

* This is awaiting confirmation – if it is for hire of the Mortimer Room the charge is too high.

(Later confirmed by Bailiff – it was for the Mortimer room and should have been for £27).

Email letter from Steve Pearce – Chair of Devon & Cornwall Crimestoppers Committee requesting a small grant towards their running costs. – Not approved.

Quote from AON Insurance to increase Fidelity Guarantee limit of Indemnity to £100,000 as advised in the audit last year would cost an extra £286.79. Cllr Smith proposed this is paid, seconded by Cllr Mann and agreed by all.

Leave

John on leave for two days14th/15th July – note bins will not be emptied or litter cleared.

Clerk on leave August 1st – 12th – 8 days leave.

Henry away from August 19th to 23rd. Toilets will remained locked unless either Rodney or Steve can take responsibility for opening & closing them during this period. Cllr Turner agreed to get the key from Henry and be responsible for the opening & closing of them in this period.

11/07/62       Planning:


     Planning Applications 

Norton Memorials – request approval for memorial to Eric Henry Walker - #738 APPROVED

*11/1264/LBC Pear Tree Cottage, Swan Hill Rd, Colyford – Mr& Mrs Carbery

Installation of secondary double-glazing within living room, hall, landing and 2 bedrooms – no plans yet received deferred to F&P meeting

*Planning Decision Notices

11/0303/FUL
Woodmans Stoup, Swan Hill Rd, Colyford for Mrs Patmore

Renewal of planning permission 07/2786/FUL for conversion of linhay barn into 2 bedroom holiday cottage - APPROVED

11/0665/VAR Alaska Lodge, Stafford Barton, Swan Hill Rd, Colyford for Mr & Mrs Langdon.

Deletion of condition on application 99/P0392 to allow unrestricted residential occupation of dwellings. - APPROVED

11/1263/FUL Shaves House, Northleigh, Nr Colyton for Mr & Mrs Faraday.

Construction of garage extension and remodelling of log/oil store.- APPROVED

11/0947/TCA  3 Sunnyside, South St, Colyton for Mr Colman.

Fell 1 x Pittosporum - APPROVED

11/07/63
Amenities:  Amenities committee to meet on Monday 25th July

There are problems with dog fouling at the Allotments; an allotment holder had reported this to Cllr Clifford. This is not thought to be any allotment holders dog but a Colyton resident who is walking his dog there and when challenged says ‘there is no notice to say I can’t walk it here’. It was agreed Cllr Clifford will talk to the allotment holder and a sign pointing out that this is not a dog walker area put up on the gate to the allotment. Cllr Real will get a price from Creative Solution in Lyme Regis for a sign

Cllr Clifford pointed out that at Freakhayne where the bridge goes across the river a rail needs replacing and the gate putting back. He will take Cllr Mann (P3 Co-ordinator) there and point out the problem. 

11/07/64
Dates of future meetings: 


Finance, Planning & Amenities Monday 25th July 


Parish Council meeting Monday 8th August

11/07/65
Matters to be taken in Committee


Stafford Common


Old Mortuary site – The Butts

Cllr C Collier proposed that these matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr Mann and agreed by all.

The meeting closed at 2045.

Report of Traffic Group Meeting – 15th June 2011.

Present:  Cllrs A Parr, C Collier, Dist Cllr G Godbeer, Paul Wilson and Paul Downes

Paul Wilson reported that the Highways set-up was being re-structured and introduced Paul Downes who would be taking over the management of the East Team.  Mr Downes would be attending future meetings; Mr Wilson would still be working for Highways

They were still awaiting the revised plans for the tabletop by the Playing Field

With reference to the Stopline Route. They did not have knowledge of the planning application and promised to get a set of plans sent to Parish Council.  We made it quite clear to them that we did not agree with the plans, pointing out the dangerous junction at Popes Lane.  Paul Wilson promised to get Ros Mills to speak to the Parish Council.  Cllr Godbeer asked why they could not come beside the tramline; Paul Wilson said that the Environment Agency objected to this because of the raising of the levels.  We stated that this would be our preferred route and that we would be objecting to the planning application.  We also expressed our concerns about the Post Office & Butchers, Paul Wilson said there would be no yellow lines here

HGV’s through Colyford.  The decision by EDDC was only made the night before this meeting and Paul Wilson was not aware of this, but he stated that the decision would be in breech of a 106 agreement which stated that the route must be agreed between EDDC and DCC and ignored professional advice, he was amazed that this had “got passed the planning officer”.  

We reported the various items brought up at Council.  The drain covers that have ties on them will be inspected and a report made stating what works need doing, this would be done when they are in the area.  

Provision of grit – Grit is not for private use but for public roads only, however, they are prepared to leave dumpy bags at convenient places, e.g. local farms.  Bins should be filled in October. They have promised to leave a bag at our Rosemary Lane Store so that John Rollings can use it around the Town.   Reporting of potholes should now be done through the DCC website, where they can be marked on a map showing the exact location.  

DCC will look at the verge at Hillhead (reported by Mr G White) and contact the builders if appropriate

We again asked them to look at the road from Colyvale to Shells Lane, the subsidence near Colcombe Woods, the state of Dolphin Street and Market Place and also the issue of lorries using Vicarage Street, they have agreed to look at more appropriate signage for this

Cllr Parr reported that there were problems in King Street where lorries were sometimes unable to access the Tannery or Garden Shop because of vehicles parked too near the entrance, Mr Wilson said they would take a look at this and give appropriate advice

Next meeting would be in October
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